
 
 

 
 

 

 

Public Hearing on Renewal of a Category 2 Gamimg License 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING AND MEETING AGENDA 

May 1, 2025 

Pursuant to G.L. c.23K and G.L. c.30A, §20, notice is hereby given of a public hearing and 
public meeting of the Massachusetts Gaming Commission. 

The Commission will hold a public hearing and a public meeting at the below time and 
location. Please note that this hearing is taking place in person. A recording of the 
hearing will be posted on the Commission website.  

 

Thursday, May 1, 2025 
11:00 AM 

Public Meeting Hall 
Plainville Town Hall 

190 South Street, Plainville, MA 02762 
 

PUBLIC HEARING/MEETING AGENDA 

1. Call to order  - Chair Jordan Mayard 
2. Opportunity for comments will be provided to the following groups: 

a. Applicant (Plainville Gaming and Redevelopment, LLC (d/b/a/ Plainridge 
Park Casino)) 

b. Representatives of the Host Community 
c. Representatives of the Surrounding Communities 
d. Representatives of Impacted Live Entertainment Venues 

3. Comments by members of the public  
4. Other business – reserved for matters the Chair did not reasonably anticipate at the 

time of posting. 
 

This public hearing is intended to provide the Commission with the opportunity to obtain 
public input regarding the renewal of a Category 2 Gaming License to Plainville Gaming and 
Redevelopment, LLC (d/b/a/ Plainridge Park Casino). No votes or decisions will be made at 
this hearing; it is simply intended as an opportunity for the Commission to gather 
information and gauge public sentiment relative to the renewal application. 

 



 
 

 
 

Public officials from a host or surrounding community, representatives of interested 
parties, and members of the host or surrounding communities who wish to make public 
comment at the hearing should register online at https://massgaming.com/news-
events/article/mgc-public-hearing-may-1-2025/ to be added to the speaking list. In 
order to use the available time most efficiently, the Commission will limit each speaker to 5 
minutes. At the discretion of the Chair, comments may be taken from members of the 
public that have not pre-registered to speak at the end of the meeting. 

Those wishing to provide written public comment may also do so at 
MGCcomments@massgaming.gov with “PPC License Renewal” in the subject line. 
Comments must be received by 5:00 p.m. on May 8, 2025. 

I certify on this date, this Notice was posted as “Public Hearing and Meeting” at 
www.massgaming.com and emailed to regs@sec.state.ma.us.  
 
 
 
Date: 04/14/2025   ______________________________ 
     Jordan Maynard, Chair 
 
 
Posted to Website: 04/14/2025 
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